

# İNGL 101 / 102 İNGİLİZCE I, II

## **GRAMMAR SECTION**

I. Choose the corre	ct answer to	complete the	sentences.
---------------------	--------------	--------------	------------

1.	Ana	and Lydia ar	e friends	•	;	are from Mex	ico.	
	a)	We		b) You		c) They		d) He
2.				is your fav	ourite sport?			
	B: V	olleyball.						
	a)	What		b) Where		c) When		d) Why
3.	My :	friend and I			students a	nt a British u	niversity.	
	a)	am		b) is		c) are		d) was
4.	This	is a photo of	my fathe	er		name is Ar	ndrea and h	e's a doctor.
	a)	His		b) Her		c) My		d) Our
5.	Sara	h and Mark h	ave a soi	n. Their		nam	e is Joshua	
		sons'			c)			d) sons
6.	Mary	y and Laura _			lunch at 1	2 o'clock ever	ry weekend	l.
	a)	have	b) has		c) havii	ng	d) had	
7.	Geor	ge doesn't _			at the wee			
	a)	work		b) works		c) working		d) worked
8.	Мур	parents		g	go out. They a	re always at h	ome.	
	a)	always		b) often		c) sometimes	3	d) never
9.	The	sun						
	a)	shine		b) shines		c) shining		d) is shining
10.		lease tell Mrs						
	B: S	orry, I don't	know		·•			
	a)	she		b) her		c) he		d) him
11.	Ther	e are			pictures o	n the walls.		
	) a			b) an	-	c) some		d) the
12.	I lov	e plants, but	there are	n't		plants ir	n my garde	n.



	a)	no	b) any	c) a	d) an
1	<b>3.</b> T	he pencils are not in my	backpack. They are		the table.
	a)	in	b) on	c) next	d) at
1	4. W	Vhat	your favourite toy	when you were a	child?
	a)	is	b) are	c) was	d) were
1	<b>5.</b> T	There weren't a lot of peo	pple at the meeting		·
	a)	everyday	b) last night	c) right now	d) next week
1	<b>6.</b> S	he	for a walk in th	ne park with her fri	end yesterday.
	a)		b) goes		
1		a: Who		with?	
		: I went on a picnic with			
	a)	are	b) were	c) do	d) did
1	8. S	ally went to the doctor _		she was ill.	
		because		c) but	d) or
1	<b>9.</b> N	Next month, I	my f	Friends in Canada.	
		visit	b) visited		d) am going to visit
2	<b>0.</b> T	The interview is	8 o'clock		the morning.
	a)	on / in	b) at / in	c) at / at	d) on / at
V(	<b>OC</b> A	ABULARY SECTION	N		
<b>I.</b> (	Cho	ose the correct answe	er to complete the ser	ntences.	
1.	We	e hate the food. It's really	<b>y</b>		
		fantastic		c) beautiful	d) great
2.	The	e Eiffel Tower is my fav	ourite	in Paris.	
		city	b) country		d) office
3.	Не	has several companie	s; he is a successful		
				c) doctor	d) teacher
4.	Ne	w York is a very	city. A	lot of people live	there.
		comfortable	b) delicious	c) safe	d) crowded
5.	I ne	eed to	at a hotel during	my trip.	
-•		visit	b) stay		d) travel
6.	Yo	ou can buy some aspirin a	nt the	·	



	a) bookstore	b) bakery	c) chemist	d) restaurant
7.	There is no green	,1	out there are lovely golde	n beaches.
	a) parks	b) shops	c) schools	d) hospitals
8.	I am an artist, so the	ere are a lot of my	on the	walls.
	a) books	b) buildings	c) pictures	d) sculptures
9.	The train is slow an	d usually	·	
	a) early	b) fast	c) late	d) new
10.	There is a lot of fres	sh fruit and	in the basket.	
	a) meat	b) cheese	c) bread d) vege	tables
11.	I did a lot of		because my house was a	mess.
	a) cooking	b) shopping	c) housework	d) gardening
12.			a lot of money to buy a no	
	a) cost	b) look	c) weigh	d) sell
13.	A: What is for	,	Mum?	
	B: Chocolate cake.			
	a) breakfast	b) lunch	c) dinner	d) dessert
14.	Did they win or		the game?	
	a) lose	b) pass	c) skip	d) draw
15.	My brother is a		and works for a newsp	paper.
	a) journalist	b) receptionist	c) waitress	d) head teacher
16.				
	a) job	b) class	c) sport	d) hobby
17.	I have all your cook	books, and your	an	
	a) videos	b) stories	c) recipes	d) photos
18.	I want to brush my	teeth. Can I have some	, plea	
	a) toothpaste	b) soap	c) shampoo	d) lotion
19.	There is a blue sofa	, and two old	in the	living room.
	a) beds		c) sinks	
20.	It is Rose's eighteer	nth birthday, so now she	's a/an	
	a) child	b) adult	c) student	d) baby



#### READING SECTION

**EXEMPTION MATERIAL** 

#### **TEXT I**

Read the text and circle the correct answer.

# Meet the K-9\* Corps - Bonja

Imagine bringing your pet to work or school with you every day. For most people, it's not possible - but that's what Jason Thomas does! Jason is an American police officer, and every day he works with his dog, Bonja, a female German shepherd. Bonja is part of the K-9 Corps. This is a group of dogs with special skills so that they can find criminals and solve crimes.

Jason and Bonja start work at 8 am. Often they work at airports so that Bonja can sniff out illegal items. Also, twice a week, Jason trains Bonja so that she doesn't lose her skills!

Sometimes, Bonja takes part in competitions. She always tries her best to make Jason proud!

Work finishes at 5 pm, and Jason and Bonja return to Jason's home. Then, for the rest of the day, Bonja is like a normal dog. She plays with Jason's children in the garden and sits on the couch while Jason and his wife watch TV! Then, at around 9 pm, it's time for bed. After all, a working dog needs a good night's sleep!

\*K-9: police dog.

1.	Jason is aa) fire	officer. b) police	c) security	d) school
2.	Jason and Bonja often w	ork at		
	a) schools	b) gardens	c) airports	d) police stations
3.	Bonja sometimes joins _		to make Jason proud.	
	a) competitions		c) trainings	d) schools
4.	After work, Bonja plays	with Jason's	in the gar	den.
	a) friends	b) children	c) criminals	d) wife
5.	At around	pm, Bonja	goes to sleep.	
	a) six	b) seven		d) nine



#### **TEXT II**

## Terry-Six hours ago

Hello from Norway! I'm here on a skiing holiday with my parents and my cousin Laura. It's snowing here and freezing cold. Laura is skiing, but I just want to stay inside and keep warm! I plan to go skiing tomorrow, though and I also want to go on a boat trip around the Lofoten Islands.



They have amazing wildlife like dolphins, sea eagles, and moose! And you can see the aurora borealis at night. This is when there are strange red and green lights in the sky. It's like nature's fireworks display! I can't wait.

## **Stacy- Three hours ago**

Hi, Terry! Norway sounds amazing! Actually, I'm abroad, too! I'm on a city break in Ljubljana, Slovenia with my sister Kate. We're staying with my aunt Claire who lives here. At the moment, Kate and Claire are sightseeing, and I'm checking my emails in a café. I have a great



view of the city from here! It's cold and foggy so everyone's wearing coats and scarves outside. Anyway, I have to go now and meet the girls for lunch. I'm starving!

## Tony- Two hours ago

I feel so lucky, Terry! I'm here in Nosy Be- it's a seaside resort in the north of Madagascar - and the weather is fantastic! We are all wearing T-shirts and shorts and we're enjoying the sun and the sand! I'm here with my family - and both of my brothers are scuba diving off the coast.



I'm sunbathing, though. I usually see the sights when I go on holiday, but this time I just want to relax!



Read the blog and mark True (T) or False (F). Correct the false stateme	mis.
Terry doesn't plan to go skiing during his holiday.  F	<b>T</b> /
Stacy's aunt lives in Ljubljana.  F	<b>T</b> /
Tony doesn't like the weather in Madagascar.  F	T /
Tony is doing the same activity as his brothers.  F	T /
Read the blog and answer the following questions. You may give short answers.	
Who is Terry on holiday with?	
Where does Terry plan to go?	
Which animals can you see around the Lofoten Islands?	
What is Stacy doing right now?	
What does Tony usually do on holiday?	
	Stacy's aunt lives in Ljubljana.  F  Tony doesn't like the weather in Madagascar.  F  Tony is doing the same activity as his brothers.  F  Read the blog and answer the following questions. You may give short answers.  Who is Terry on holiday with?  Where does Terry plan to go?  Which animals can you see around the Lofoten Islands?  What is Stacy doing right now?



#### **TEXT III**

#### **Charles Dickens**

Charles Dickens was born on 7th February 1812 in Portsmouth, England, and later moved to London. Dickens' father worked as a clerk in the navy, but the family didn't have much money, so Dickens had to leave school and started working at a factory. He often felt lonely and upset, but the three years he spent in the factory gave him the inspiration for many of his novels. In 1833, Dickens became a reporter and started writing his own stories. As well as many novels,

Dickens also enjoyed writing plays. He was full of energy and loved travelling abroad. He married Catherine Hogarth in 1836 and they had ten children together.

Charles Dickens died on 9th June 1870. People remember him as one of the greatest English writers of all time. He was the author of classic stories such as Great Expectations, Oliver Twist and David Copperfield, with so many characters that people still know today.



_	_	
I.		Read the text and complete the sentences.
		1. Charles Dickens was born on
		<b>2.</b> His father was a
		<b>3.</b> His wife was
		<b>4.</b> He died on
II.		Read the text and answer the following questions. You may give short answers.
	1.	Why did Charles Dickens leave school and start work?
	2.	What gave him ideas for many of his stories?



3.	What did Dickens write?	
4.	What kind of person was he?	
5.	What makes him one of the greatest English writers of all time?	
II	I. Read the text and mark True (T) or False (F). Correct the false state	ments.
1.	The Dickens family were quite poor.  F	Τ/
2.	Charles enjoyed working in the factory.  F	T /
3.	Charles liked going to other countries.  F	<b>T</b> /
4.	David Copperfield is his most famous book.  F	<b>T</b> /



# WRITING SECTION

I.

Write about	a friend of yours in	60- 80 words b	y adding the in	formation about:
name				
country				
age				
job				
personality				
interests				



II.	Write about <u>your last holiday</u> in 60-80 words by answering the questions below.
•	Where did you go? When did you go? Who were you with? Where did you stay? What did you do? How did you feel?
_	
_	
_	
_	



## **ANSWER KEY**

# **GRAMMAR SECTION**

I.	1. c	11. c
	2. a	12. b
	3. c	13. b
	4. a	14. c
	5. b	15. b
	6. a	16. c
	7. a	17. d
	8. d	18. a
	9. d	19. d
	10. b	20. b

## **VOCABULARY SECTION**

II.	1. b	11. c
	2. c	12. a
	3. a	13. d
	4. d	14. a
	5. b	15. a
	6. c	16. d
	7. a	17. c
	8. c	18. a
	9. c	19. d
	10. d	20. b

# **READING SECTION**

# **Reading Text I**



- 1. b
- 2. c
- 3. a
- 4. b
- 5. d

# **Reading Text II**

#### Part I

- 1. F Terry plans to go skiing tomorrow.
- 2. T
- 3. F Tony likes the weather in Madagascar; he describes it as fantastic.
- 4. F Tony is sunbathing, but his brothers are scuba diving.

#### Part II

- 1. Terry is on holiday with his parents and his cousin Laura.
- 2. Terry plans to go skiing and on a boat trip around the Lofoten Islands.
- 3. You can see **dolphins**, **sea eagles**, **and moose** around the Lofoten Islands.
- 4. Stacy is **checking her emails** in a café.
- 5. Tony **usually sees the sights** when he goes on holiday.

## **Reading Text III**

#### Part I

- 1. 7th February 1812
- 2. clerk in the navy
- 3. Catherine Hogarth
- 4. 9th June 1870

### Part II

- 1. Because his family didn't have much money.
- 2. **His experiences in the factory** gave him ideas for many of his stories.
- 3. Dickens wrote novels, plays, and stories.
- 4. He was **full of energy.**



5. **His classic stories and memorable characters** make him one of the greatest English writers of all time.

## **Part III**

- 1. **T**
- 2. **F** Charles often felt lonely and upset while working in the factory.
- 3. **T**
- 4. **F** He was the author of classic stories such as Great Expectations, Oliver Twist and David Copperfield.